Dear Parents of Sophomores,

Thank you for your anticipated support and understanding during these unprecedented times as we prepare for the NJ State Permit Exam. It is not mandatory for your child to take the exam at school. But, if you want your child to take the exam with their Health Education teacher at Watchung Hills Regional High School, please pay careful attention to the outline below. If your son or daughter already has their permit, then you may stop reading.

Due to COVID-19, there are strict rules and policies regarding the Permit Exam this school year. We have selected dates for the exam based on COHORTS, and we have alphabetized the students and assigned them to a testing session accordingly.

<u>Unfortunately, these testing dates can not be altered due to contact tracing protocols. If the date/time does not work for your child, he/she must schedule the NJ State Permit Exam with an accredited driving school.</u>

All students who were interested in taking the permit exam have already completed a Google Form. Each student will receive an email from their Health Education teacher with their assigned date and time. Please note that the test will only be given in person and after the morning session. This schedule will also be available on the Health Education website on January 5, 2021.

Dates for Testing:

- Thursday, January 14th Fully Virtual Students (2 sessions)
- Tuesday, January 19th Cohort A (2 sessions)
- Thursday, January 21st Cohort B (2 sessions)

Session Times:

Session 1= 12:30pm - 1:30pm Session 2= 1:30pm - 2:30pm

If you have any questions about the class or the test, please do not hesitate to reach out directly to your child's Health Education teacher.

As always, thank you for your cooperation in following this schedule. Please know that we are doing our best to keep your children safe.

Regards,

B. Commerford Supervisor of Health, PE and World Languages